In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Undergraduate Students Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/09
- · Be Considerate: Winter Parking on Campus

General Announcements

- · Networking Opportunity, Appointments Will Fill Quickly!
- · Student Alert System Training
- · Reception for Dr. Iliana Alcantar
- · Professional Image Makeover Contest!
- · FBI Internship Information Session
- \$9.99 T-Shirt sale @ the AU Bookstore
- · Student Senate President and Vice President Elections
- · Biology Research Seminar on Migration
- Student Recital this Sunday
- · Application Now Available for Horowitz Service-Learning Experience
- · Hockey Playoffs and Championship
- · Submit to the CSI: Alfred Event Guide
- · Reunion 2009 -- Save the Date
- · Student Senate Minutes for Feb. 18, 2009
- · Miscellaneous Board
- · Free Tax Assistance Available

What's Happening?

More	Events
1.101 6	LVCIILS

	TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
12:20	Zakia Robana - February Women's Studies Roundtable	8:30 INTERSCHOLASTIC EQUESTRIAN ASSOCIATION	2:00 'Role Models' 3:00 Student Recital
2:30	Student Alert System Training	1:00 Free Practice GRE, GMAT, MCAT, LSAT	8:00 Under The Table - Theatre Guest artist
4:00	Reception for Dr. Iliana Alcntar	2:00 Women's Basketball Game (H)	
6:00	Women's Basketball Game (H)	AU Dance Theatre	
8:00	Men's Basketball Game (H)	4:00 Men's Basketball Game (H)	
'Role Models'	7:00 Ghosthunter John Zaffis		
	8:00 AU Dance Theatre		
	AU Dance Theatre	· Women's Swimming &	
10:00	Music: Telepathe	Diving Meet (A)	
11:00	'Role Models'		

Undergraduate Students - Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/09

IMPORTANT: MARCH 15, 2009 IS THE DEADLINE FOR FILING THE 2009-10 ALFRED UNIVERSITY FINANCIAL AID APPLICATION AND THE FREE APPLICATION FOR FEDERAL STUDENT AID (FAFSA).

If you will be an undergraduate student at AU for the 2009-10 academic year and do not have these documents, please stop by the Financial Aid Office to pick them up. We are located in Alumni Hall and are open 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday - Friday.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Be Considerate: Winter Parking on Campus

Once again winter has found Alfred and with that the parking problems that go along with it. I would like to ask everyone parking a vehicle on campus to park in an orderly fashion. A number of vehicles have been taking more than one space causing a bad situation. Please, when you're parking your vehicle think of the others that need to park with you. Thank you for your cooperation.

John M. Dougherty Chief, Office of Public Safety Alfred University One Saxon Drive Alfred, New York 14802 (607) 871-2108 (607) 871-2616 fax

back to top Send Email Reminder

Networking Opportunity, Appointments Will Fill Quickly!

The Career Development Center is taking appointments for our next Employer-in-Residence: Corning, Inc.

Corning, Inc. will be available to give career advice, provide a critique of your resume, information about working in engineering, interviewing skills and/or resume reviews. These are NOT employment interviews; they are for your own education and information.

While these are not interviews for employment there is a particular interest in meeting with graduate and senior students from all engineering programs.

Date: Friday, Feb. 27, 2009

Appointment hours: 9 a.m. to 3:15 p.m. (last available time 2:30 p.m.)

Length of Appointment: 45 minutes Location: Career Development Center

Deadline to sign up: Midnight, Tuesday, Feb. 24, 2009 or until all appointments are filled.

This opportunity is open to all students. Space is limited so sign up early!

How to sign up:

Appointments are available on a first-come, first-served basis our Web site. **www.alfred.edu/cdc/** Click on "Student or Alumni Login." Log into Saxon JobLink using your ID and password per the instructions. Next click on "Campus Interviews I Qualify For."

Be at the CDC about 10 minutes prior to your scheduled time.

All policies regarding on-campus recruiting are in effect for this Employer-In-Residence.

http://www.alfred.edu/cdc...

Please contact us if you have any questions.

Link: Saxon JobLink

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Alert System Training

Have you noticed that a student has not been attending classes? Missing assignments/tests? Is his/her behavior in class or in your advising meetings disruptive or disrespectful?

The Student Alert system was designed to assist faculty with making an intervention on behalf of the student. If you have already had a discussion with the student and the behavior persists, please consider submitting an intervention request to this system.

Not sure how the system works? Here are the details on an upcoming training session:

Friday, Feb. 20, 2:30 - 3 p.m., Banner Training Center, Howell Hall

If you are not able to attend this session, but are interested in hearing more, please contact Jennifer Posener, Director of Retention, at **posener@alfred.edu**.

Location: Banner Training Center, Howell Hall

back to top Send Email Reminder

Reception for Dr. Iliana Alcantar

Dr. Iliana Alcantar, a candidate for the assistant professor in Spanish position, will be on campus for interviews Friday, Feb. 20. Iliana works with Mexican theater and performance art. Her most recent publication is titled "Una lectura posmoderna de Cielos de la Tierra de Carmen Boullosa: recuperacion de la memoria, la historia y la utopia a travis de la escritura."

Please come and meet her at the open reception, the 20th, at 4 p.m. in the Alumni Lounge of Powell. Refreshments will be served. Her c.v. is available for review in the CLAS Dean's Office. Thank you!

back to top Send Email Reminder

Professional Image Makeover Contest!

The Career Development Center is looking for one junior or senior from each of the colleges - Liberal Arts and Sciences, Engineering, Business, and Art and Design - to undergo a professional image makeover.

You will work with the CDC to develop a unique image or "brand" as a way to present and market yourself to potential employers.

Creating a personal, professional image will help you to:

- *Differentiate yourself from others in similar fields
- *Position yourself clearly in the minds of others (especially potential employers)
- *Project credibility
- *Develop loyalty
- *Make emotional, visceral connections

This image makeover will include a clothing, resume, business card and portfolio makeover, aided by personalized wardrobe and graphic design consultations.

The image makeover will culminate in a presentation at the annual Etiquette Dinner and Professional Image Show, sponsored by Kohler Co. on March 26, 2009.

There is a minimal time commitment necessary, but the experience will be a valuable one - plus you will come away with a stellar resume, portfolio, and some nice clothes! Selection will be based on a review of the application and personal statement.

Interested in applying? E-mail Kevin Jacobs (jacobsj@alfred.edu) with the following information:

Name: College: Major: Year: E-mail:

One faculty reference:

Tell us (in approximately 75 words) how you would benefit from a professional image makeover:

back to top Send Email Reminder

FBI Internship Information Session

Date: Wednesday, March 4, 2009

Time: 7 p.m. Location: Olin 302

Alfred University student Meghann Hudson, who recently returned from an internship with the FBI, will provide a presentation on the following:

- essentials of the application process
- the variety of internships available
- the nature of her work
- what you need to do in order to secure a similar experience
- *Pizza and refreshments will be available
- *Sponsored by the Alfred University Criminal Justice Department and the Career Development Center

back to top Send Email Reminder

\$9.99 T-Shirt sale @ the AU Bookstore

All Gear brand tees are on sale for \$9.99! We have many colors and various logos available. Get ready for spring break!

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Senate President and Vice President Elections

Student Senate President and Vice President elections will be held Monday and Tuesday, Feb. 23 and 24. To vote, please go to blackboard.alfred.edu and cast your vote under the class "Student Vote 2009."

Additionally, you can read about the candidates under the course documents section.

Link: Blackboard Site

back to top Send Email Reminder

Biology Research Seminar on Migration

A candidate for the position of assistant professor of biology/physiology will be presenting a research talk entitled "The How of Migration" at 12:20 on Friday, Feb. 20 in Science Center 301. Everyone is welcome.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Recital this Sunday

At 3 p.m. on Sunday, Feb. 22 there will be a student recital in Miller 301. The program will open with a piece by Michael Haydn played by the AU String Orchestra and close with selections by the AU Brass Choir. In between will be piano solos by Rick Engels, Sharifa Barrow, and Miyuki Ochi.

Ms. Ochi will join violinist Jorg Pomplun for a beautiful Rondeau by Mozart. Two Brahms Hungarian Dances for piano four hands will be performed by Ochi, Sean Ebert, and Laurel Buckwalter.

All are invited to this free event.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Application Now Available for Horowitz Service-Learning Experience

"Applications are now available for the Gary Horowitz Service-Learning Experience for the 2009-2010 academic-year. This is a living-learning environment with an emphasis on civic engagement and service-learning.

Applications will be available at the CDC, CSI Office in Powell, and Office of Residence Life in Bartlett Hall.

There will be an Informational Housing Meeting to discuss Common Interest Housing, Athlete/Vacation Housing, Co-Ed Housing, as well as Service Learning Housing. This meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, Feb. 25, at 4:30 p.m. in Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center.

Bonnie Dungan from the Office of Residence Life will be present to discuss the different housing options as well as Ryan Arroyo, Service Learning Coordinator, who will be present to discuss information about the Horowitz Experience.

If you have any questions please contact Ryan Arroyo, Service-Learning Coordinator, X4011 or Arroyo@Alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Hockey Playoffs and Championship

This weekend, on Friday, Feb. 20, your Alfred Hockey team will be playing LeMoyne in a UNYCHL playoff game at the NYS Fairgrounds CocaCola Collusium in Syracuse. The game will start at 7 p.m. on Friday and the winner will go onto the championship game on Sunday at 4:15 p.m. E-mail the hockey account for directions at auhockey@alfred.edu, or call our toll free hotline 1.800.AIF-HCKY

back to top Send Email Reminder

Submit to the CSI: Alfred Event Guide

Do you have an event or activity coming up during the second half of Spring Semester that you would like advertised in the CSI: Alfred Event Guide? The Center for Student Involvement is beginning to organize events for the dates of March 16 - May 16, 2009.

If you would like to submit your event, please send your announcement to **napolitano@alfred.edu** by MONDAY, MARCH 2, 2008. Thank you.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Reunion 2009 -- Save the Date

Reunion 2009 - Save the Date

Details: Faculty & Staff please join us for Alfred University Reunion June 12-14, 2009!

Everyone is welcome with a special invitation being extended to - Alfred's Golden Saxons and the classes of: 1959, 1964, 1969, 1974, 1979, 1984, 1989, 1994, 1999, 2004.

Contact us at the Office of Alumni and Community Relations 607.871.2144 or visit us on the Web.

Hope you can join us1

Link: Track Reunion plans on the web site.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Senate Minutes for Feb. 18, 2009

Student Senate meets every Wednesday at 8 p.m. in Nevins Theatre.

There are important announcements so please read the minutes.

Any questions, concerns, or comments e-mail **senate@alfred.edu**Attachment: **Senate_Minutes_from_February_18.doc**

back to top Send Email Reminder

Miscellaneous Board

Post an item that doesn't quite fit into the lost and found or buy and sell boards, like "for rent" and "yard sales".

Link: Miscellaneous Board

back to top Send Email Reminder

Free Tax Assistance Available

The Tax Counseling for the Elderly Program (TCE) offers free income tax assistance for low to moderate-income Allegany County senior citizens. Volunteer Counselors are trained and certified to help people who are 60 and over with federal, state and local returns. TCE is sponsored by the Allegany County Office for the Aging in conjunction with AARP and the Internal Revenue Service (IRS).

E-filing tax assistance is also available. This service assists filers in completing their tax forms and submits their applications electronically. E-filing is available at the Wellsville David A. Howe Library on Mondays from 10 a.m. to noon and 1-4 p.m. and at the Belmont Town Hall on Fridays from 9 a.m. to noon and 1-4 p.m. during February and March. Appointments are necessary and can be made by calling the Office for the Aging at 585.268.9390 or toll free 1.866.268.9390.

For more information on the program and additional tax sites and dates see attached. Attachment: Tax_Assistance_OFA.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews